
Minutes
Meeting of Brierwood Neighborhood Association

January 18, 2007 at Baymeadows Community Church

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm by Chairman Steve Spicklemier.
Officers present were Yadon and Hartell present was Yadon.  Approximately 25 residents
attended.

Steve welcomed everyone sand reminded everyone to check with Nancy Barry
and make sure they were on the email list to receive announcements of meetings and
other news. Steve sent a card to Art Shad to give our support during his recent treatment
for pain killer addiction. Mr. Shad is back on the job and in good health.

The sidewalk on Old Kings still needs attention. New gates were installed at the
drainage ditch on Runnymeade. A concrete spill was cleaned up on Old Kings S after a
call was made by Kenny Mueller.  Steve will contact Art Shad’s office concerning the
“telephone substation “at Craven and Rathbone. We feel they should beautify area-it is
always dug up.

Liz Yadon reported the theft of her blower from the garage. It has been recovered
by police from a pawn shop on St. Augustine Rd. Make sure you record serial numbers. It
aids in recovery of property. Ms. Holland reported that all the hubcaps were stolen off her
SUV one night before Christmas while it was parked in her driveway. Her family lives in
well lit cul de sac.

SHADCO representative, Kenny Mueller, reported on the past 2 months’ activity.
Police have made themselves in the trouble areas on Sunbeam Rd. Numerous arrests have
been made. A complaint was made to Pappa John’s regarding one of their drivers. So far
it is unknown what action was taken. Traffic police have been out this week writing
tickets for speeders and stop sign runners.

The traffic Calming Committee will begin meeting again. They feel we need more
stop signs and a raised intersection at Rathbone and Runnymeade.

Steve initiated a discussion of changing our meeting to the first or second
Thursday of the month to increase attendance at meetings. This will be discussed further
at the February meeting. We will also nominate new officers and board members.

Steve closed the meeting by encouraging us to invite neighbors to attend-
especially our young neighbors.

Refreshments were provided. The meeting was closed at 8:05 pm. The next
meeting will be held on February 15, 2007 at 7:00 pm at Baymeadows Community
Church.

Respectfully submitted,

Liz Yadon
 Secretary


